
Honorable Chair Wicks
Assembly Housing and Community Development Committee
1020 N Street, Room 156
Sacramento, California 95814
916.319.2085 phone 
916.319.3182 fax
April XXth, 2023
RE: Support Letter for AB 430 (Bennett) Updating the Definition of Community Land Trust 
Dear Honorable Chair Wicks,
The purpose of this letter is to demonstrate our support for AB 430 by Assemblymember Bennett, and the need for updating the statutory definition of Community Land Trusts (CLTs) to reflect their decades old practices.
[Insert a paragraph about your organization, who you are and what you do, HERE.]
CLTs are a growing force in California’s community development landscape. Today, CLTs steward thousands of units of permanently affordable, community-controlled housing communities from Southern California to the Oregon border. And new CLTs are forming across the state to fight the displacement of BIPOC communities and create homeownership opportunities for low-income households who are otherwise priced out. 
The definition of CLTs that was inscribed in state law from AB 2818 (Chiu) in 2016  focused on property tax issues and contemplated homeownership properties on CLT land in which the land and improvements (the housing) are owned separately but bound together by a renewable 99 year ground lease. That continues to be the case for most CLT properties and a core component of the CLT model. 
However, many CLTs are seeking to prevent the displacement of at-risk tenants by acquiring occupied multi-family buildings and working with the tenants to transition them into homeownership via limited equity cooperatives, condos, or tenancies in common on the CLT land. While the end point of the process is ground leased homeownership — as described in the statutory definition of a CLT — these buildings do not have ground leases at the moment they are acquired by the CLT. AB 430 seeks to account for that reality and ensure a single fee simple property does not disqualify an organization from being a community land trust. 
Furthermore, the original statutory definition focused on affordable housing. While that continues to be the primary work of CLTs, AB 430 would update the definition to reflect common non-housing work of CLTs such as the stewardship of community gardens and other community facilities. This change would not change the tax treatment of these properties, but rather would allow CLTs to remain within the statutory definition while doing important work in their communities. 
AB 430 contains updates that bring the state definition into alignment with the current practices of groups already recognized as CLTs. It does not seek to broaden the universe of CLTs or change property tax policies. 
For these reasons, we respectfully request that you support AB 430 (Bennett) and you allow it to move forward through the Assembly Housing and Community Development Committee with your recommendation.
Sincerely,
[Name and signature file of Executive Director / President / Principal officer]
